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This is my first times to Tsukuba and also my 3rd times to Japan. In autumn in 

Japan is very beautiful, pleasant climate, fresh air that gave me a real senses of 

comfort and happiness to come here.  

The first day to University of Tsukuba Hospital, I went to OPIMA office, Miss 

Megumi Fukaya warmly welcome me, then I was going to visit the campus 

surrounding the hospital and Endoscopy center. This hospital is a big and very 

modern hospital in Japan.  

The next day, I went to endoscopy center to meet Prof. Mizokami and Dr. 

Kaneko, they gave me my schedule for 2 weeks while I was here. That 

evening I attended the really warm welcome party. 

Thursday I had a presentation about my hospital and Endoscopic department at 

meeting room, we have discussed together. Since at that times the doctors at 

endoscopy center and gastroenterology Department to know more about me. All 

my workdays at endoscopy center, we discussed together about how to diagnose 

and manage on each patient. Doctors were very enthusiastic to answer my 

questions. I have learned many things as how to detect early cancer lesions as 

imdogicarmine dye, Crystal violet dye, BNI mode, BLI mode ... I learned how to 

prepare and follow up the patients after ESD procedure, ESD technique, Dr 

Narasaka and Akutsu was enthusiastic guide me technically ESD / EMR. This is 

my purpose in this trip. In addition I also observed somes cases as EUS, ERCP…. 

During staying in Tsukuba I have 2 weekends, this is a good opportunity for me 

to visit some place in Tsukuba and Tokyo to understand more about the culture of 

the Japanese people. Public transport in Japan is great and convenient, I have 

visited many places in Tokyo by Train, bus and boat.  

At last, I feel very happy to spend 2 weeks visiting University of Tsukuba 

Hospital. I did learn a lot of things. So I hope that we can continue this exchange 

program.  

Finally, I would like to say deeply thank to:  



- Prof. Akira Matsumura - Director of the University of Tsukuba Hospital - Prof. 

Minoru Akiyama - Chief, Office for the Promotion of International Medical 

Affairs (OPIMA) - Prof. Yuji Mizokami - Director of Endoscopy Center and all 

staffs in OPIMA office, Endoscopy center, Gastroenterologist.  

Thank you very much for all your supports. I have had the great times 

stay in Tsukuba. I did really enjoy it. 
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Perfomed ESD with Dr. Narasaka, Dr. Akutsu in ChoRay Hospital 19/11/2015 


